### From the Burton Fleming Newsletter Archives - 2nd Edition March 1984!!

- Wold Newton & Burton Fleming Cricket Club held a Whist Drive and Annual Draw at the Community Centre, Wold Newton.
- Football Results:

4th - Burton Fleming 3 v. Cranswick 1 (Scorers: Richard Robson, Nigel Cooper & Tony Robson)

11th - Buck Hotel 2 v. Burton Fleming 2 (Scorers: T. Robson & C. Robson)

18th - Burton Fleming 3 v. Bridlington Legion 0 (Scorers: R. Robson & C. Robson)

25th - Bridlington Rovers 2 v. Burton Fleming O

- Women's Institute meeting speaker was Mrs. Jenkins talking about life as a vet's wife.
- Swimming sessions at Springfield to recommence.
- Darby and Joan Club publicised their 'Securahome' Project, offering a security door chain and door viewer for £1.50 fitted.
- Blind Sale Tickets, 25p each were to be exchanged for goods at the annual Sale of Goods made by the Blind held in the village in June.
- Roaring-hole on Westfield Lane was reported as even deeper than before - over 10 foot in places.
- New issue special Postage Stamps available featuring 'British Cattle' at £1.21 $\frac{1}{2}$ p a full set, of special interest to the Farming Fraternity.
- Butterfields Central Stores—special offers
   Ground Rice (1lb) 27½p, Coca Cola Cans 16½p, Vinegar (1 pt) 25p
- Thompsons Butchers—special offers
   Pork Chops—98p/lb, 10 Beefburgers 95p, Beast's Liver 46p/lb
- Egg Treasure Hunt for the children, all four eggs found by Dougal Martin, Kirsty Martin and Christopher Powell.
- This month's competition was in the form of the riddle below:

My FIRST is in COMRADE but never in FRIEND,

My SECOND in CORNER but isn't in BEND,

My THIRD and my FOURTH are between K and P,

My FIFTH found in LUNCH but never in TEA,

My SIXTH is in NANNY (and three times at that),

My SEVENTH in WICKET but not found in BAT,

My EIGHT is a drink which you have with a snack,

My NINTH is in TACKY but isn't in TACK.

My final six letters make up a fresh word, A thing that is scary when seen or when heard, Poor Scrooge had a visit from three in one night, And when they appeared they gave him a fright.

My whole is around you and with you for ever, And if you have guessed it you're really quite clever.

(Answer will be in next month's edition)

Edition #385 March 2021

# BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

Kindly sponsored by the Skelton family

You can read, within this space,
The legend of the Gypsey Race.
Our pretty village owed its fame
To this strange stream, whose other name,
'Woe Waters of the Wold', 'tis told,
Was truly proved in days of old.

The cottage bridges span the place Where sometime flows the Gypsey Race, But rarely are the grasses green Disturbed. Not oft the peaceful scene Looks on the Gypsey flowing free, Released to tumble to the sea.

But suddenly, as in a dream, Unbidden springs the rushing stream, Where daffodils and primrose grew, A crystal torrent comes in view, And folks know, as the Race runs faster, Forebodings of some great disaster.

Do not scorn this country lore,
Oft time the Gypsey ran before
And, each and every time in spate,
Foretold of some historic fate.
Why else would 'Woe' become its name,
And bring the pretty village fame?

Items for publication in the April issue should reach me by 25/03/21

Contact Carly and Rob Webb

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

# Burton Fleming Parish Council News

## Gypsey Race

Over the last month we have seen the Gypsey Race rise to quite high levels which has caused some concern to local residents, remembering the situation we faced back in 2012. Rest assured, since the flooding in 2012, ERYC and the Parish

Council have water level monitoring systems in place which provides early warning of impending problems. ERYC can then initiate various protective measures like getting sand bags delivered locally and providing any necessary pumps to the area.



Throughout the last month we have issued regular updates on the situation which can be found at www.burtonflemingpc.co.uk

### Next Parish Council Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 09 March 2021 via Zoom.

### Parish Council Vacancy

There is a vacancy on Burton Fleming Parish Council due to the resignation of Councillor Stephen Brambles. To apply, please e-mail: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk no later than Friday 5<sup>th</sup> March 2021.

And if you see any hedgehogs out during the day, it usually means they are in distress so please seek advice from myself within the village. Try not to touch them. I am helping Jo Pickering from Langtoft who rescues hedgehogs and rehabilitates them ready for release.

Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming Hedgehogs

Ali Blyth (07734 053699)

### SLOW DOWN HEDGEHOGS



Because the weather is improving it would be great if we could try and have an impact within the village a couple of times a week to slow the traffic down, rather than people ignoring signs that are there permanently.

If you would like a dustbin sticker sign, I still have a few available for the main streets.

Many thanks Ali



# THE BODY SHOP AT HOME

Individual orders
MOTHERING SUNDAY/EASTER
Lovely gifts to order in stock

KATE MERCER
01262 470556/07860 478867
kathleenmercer@btopenworld.com
10% discount on selected items

# Hedgehog News in Burton Fleming

Now that the sun is shining, there have been some hedgehog sightings around the village and I have eight more still enjoying bed and breakfast at my house until the weather is a little more stable.

We are looking forward to a very exciting spring and summer in Burton Fleming with hopefully lots of hoglet sightings. (Please let me



know if you see any hedgehogs around the village so we can monitor their progress and whereabouts).

Also, if you are able at this very difficult time, please can you ensure to keep your hedgehog food stations, in and around the village, running with plenty of water and food to ensure our hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink at this busy time of year.

## Hedgehog favourites:

- Dried kitten biscuits No fish flavour please (Kitten is easier for hoglets)
- Spikes semi moist hedgehog food
- Wet cat food in jelly No fish flavour please
- Dried mealworms in very small amounts

Ensure your garden has hedgehog doorways to your neighbours and that all ponds have accessible slopes, as the hedgehogs do like to swim.

# Burton Fleming Parish Council News

## Dog Fouling

There has been a noticeable amount of dog fouling in the village - this is not acceptable. It is an offence not to clear up after your dog if it fouls on land in the open air which the public has access to. A person guilty of this offence can be issued with a fixed penalty notice of up to £80.

Please clean up after your dog!

Do you see irresponsible dog owners walk on after their dog has fouled?

Stop them damaging your reputation and report them to us in confidence:

# Dog Warden Service (01482) 396301

Where possible please tell us:

- · Location of fouling
- Time and date of the fouling
- Name and address of dog owner
- Description of the dog

To request removal of dog faeces on the street please call (01482) 393939



Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details:

> Tel: 07542874957 Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk

## PLEASE SPONSOR THIS NEWSLETTER

It cost approximately £28 per month for us to get this newsletter printed. The editing and delivering are all done free of charge by kind volunteers. If anyone is able to sponsor the newsletter, with any amount, to help with the printing costs then please contact the Clerk at <a href="mailto:clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk">clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk</a>

or Tel: 07542874957 Thank you!

# BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS – March 2021

I am pleased to say there are a few interested parties provisionally booking from JUNE. Let's hope we have the opportunity to open up in some way by then although The Management Committee would like to inform you that the hall will remain closed until further notice, due to COVID-19 conditions. If there is any great change, you will be the first to know. Thank you for your patience and we hope you all stay well.

The monthly LOTTERY is our only income at present and we are so pleased for the support we are receiving from all of you. Our numbers have increased to 127, let's keep it up.

### February 2021 LOTTERY WINNERS

1st Prize	Paul Worrall	£25
2 <sup>nd</sup> Prize	V.McDermott	£15
3 <sup>rd</sup> Prize	John Gray	£10
4 <sup>th</sup> Prize	N.Cropper	£5



#### BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL

It is great to see the increase in support, we have 127 players with the promise of a few more signing up. For a contribution of £1.00 per month you will be supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used for a meeting place for many activities when permissible. You can pay monthly, half-yearly or yearly, the profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other expenses. The draw takes place every 3<sup>rd</sup> Friday of the month at the Post Office.

We have 6 collectors so please ring me if you would like to be added to the list.

You can also pay BACS, Cash or Cheque;

Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL

Sort Code: 20-75-92 Account No: 60231185

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 if you are partaking for the first time for a personal number or numbers.

### THANK YOU!

We continue to take advice from Government and Regional Networks regarding CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19).

We are taking provisional bookings for 2021 (June onwards) so please don't hesitate to contact us.

HIRE Rates: £8ph for residents/ £10ph for non-residents

£12ph for business etc and weddings by negotiation

#### SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT'S CHURCH

Unfortunately there will not be any services at the church during March due to the current restrictions but we hope to be able to offer services for Easter, this also applies to St James', Fordon.

We are looking at ways to recognise Mothering Sunday so keep a watch and an ear open for news on this event.

#### A NOTE FROM REVD BARBARA

Dear Friends.

Just recently I was reading about the great band of volunteers that have come forward during this pandemic to help in so many ways. Those retired folks who put themselves forward - the doctors, nurses, cleaners, delivery folks, makers of PPE, and many, many more - grateful thanks to you all.

Then I thought of all the countless volunteers of many ages who give up their time and energy to help in lots of different ways. The value of volunteers to our society is huge. In the days of press-ganging into the Royal Navy, a volunteer was considered to be worth "ten pressed men." And today there are estimates that the value of volunteering is £24bn to the UK economy. Our local institutions and societies rely almost entirely on volunteers – so vital to our sense of community. In our churches, we rely heavily on the voluntary services of many people and I would like to thank all the folks who do countless jobs to support the mission and ministry of St Cuthbert's and St James' churches. Throughout the bible God has invited people to join in his mission in the world - not through compulsion, but through choice. The prophet Ezekiel spoke of God giving his people hearts of flesh in place of a hearts of stone - hearts choosing life & love, not rigid obedience. Jesus reserved the harshest criticism for the religious authorities of his day who stuck rigidly to laws, while losing sight of God's love and generosity to all people (a criticism that can still be levelled at times).

Today, a willing volunteer is still worth ten pressed people. So do look out for an appeal for help. If you have time and talents you can offer, you are likely to be greeted with open arms!

Meanwhile, take care and stay safe.

Love & blessings,

Revd Barbara